
I’ve spent a lot of time trying to figure out how to get more people to pass the GED tests and earn their GED diplomas, but of course it is now very clear that without at least some post-secondary education, we are still sentencing even our GED grads to a life of poverty. And the statistics (though they vary somewhat depending on whom you talk to) concerning the success of GED grads in college are alarming. 

To start with, only 7% of ABE students even obtain the GED diploma, so the ABE programs aren’t doing the job there (and I don’t like to lose sight of the importance of  the GED: there is no “Post-Secondary” without “Secondary”). But then:

· Only 12% of GED grads ever enroll in college
Of those:

· Less than 1 in 5 completes two years of college

· 4% ever complete four years of college

That’s no good. In our state (and I know it’s true everywhere) community college developmental courses are a major culprit: if someone has to take more than one developmental course, he or she almost certainly will never earn even an Associate’s degree. And 2/3 or more of GED grads end up in at least one developmental course. 

So the unindicted co-conspirator is the college placement test, in our state the ACCUPLACER. GED grads in Massachusetts do fine on the Reading ACCUPLACER (better than the average incoming CC cohort) and well enough on the Writing (about the same). But on the Math ACCUPLACER, GED grads do much, much worse than the total incoming CC cohort. As it is on the GED test itself, Math is the problem on the ACCUPLACER.  Furthermore, there is absolutely no correlation between a GED math score and an ACCUPLACER math score: the philosophies and purposes of the two tests are so different (as I document in detail in one of my presentations) that never the twain shall meet.

I have taken the ACCUPLACER test many, many times, and I am trying to develop an ABE-GED curriculum that will prepare a student to pass the GED tests and also to do well enough on the ACCUPLACER to avoid developmental courses. I’ve been having some great meetings with all kinds of GED teachers, but we’re not there yet.
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